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Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION I
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF BATAC

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. _<QUY3 | s. 2025 08 APR 2025

LOCAL ELECTION OF NATIONAL EMPLOYEES’ UNION (NEU) OFFICERS

To:  Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief Education Supervisors
All NEU Members
All Others Concerned

1. The National Employees’ Union — SDO City of Batac will conduct the local
election of officers on April 10, 2025, 3:30 PM at the SDO Conference Hall.

2. Attendees of the said election are all members of the NEU.

3. Attached is the letter of the NEU-City of Batac President, for reference

4, For information and guidance and attendance.

ANSELMO R. ALUDINO
Schools Divisign Superintendent

D)

Encl.: None

Reference: Letter of the NEU President
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Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

NATIONAL EMPLOYEES UNION - SDO CITY OF BATAC CHAPTER

DEPED NEU

NATIONAL EMPLOVEES UNION

DEEJAY R. OPELAC
President

ELDEFONSO B. NATIVIDAD JR., EdD
Vice President

(VACANT)
Secretary

JAQUELYN P. MENDOZA
Treasurer

JENNIFER C. BUNGUBUNG, CPA
Auditor

RHAIAN A. GAMET
Public Information Officer

JADLEY MEL P. PISO
Sergeant-at-Arms

NIDA CALACAL
CBNHS Poblacion Representative

April 7, 2025

ANSELMO R. ALUDINO

School Division Superintendent
Schools Division of the City of Batac
City of Batac, Ilocos Norte

Sir:

Greetings of Peace and Unity!

The DegEd National Employees Union — Batac City Chapter,
through its Chapter President, respectfully requests the approval

of your good office to convene all union members for the purpose
of conducting the local election of officers on April 10, 2025, at
3:30 PM.

The current set of officers, whose term began on April 22,
2022, has reached the end of their tenure. In line with the
Constitution and By-Laws of the Union and in upholding the
principles of democratic representation, the chapter shall facilitate
the election of new officers to serve for the next term.

In this connection, the chapter further requests permission
to use the Division Conference Hall and its facilities for the said
activity. Rest assured that all proceedings will be conducted in an
orderly manner and will not disrupt the regular operations of the
division office.

The chapter looks forward to your favorable response and
extends its gratitude for your continued support to the welfare and
collective interests of the employees.
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